'Swing Shifts to Women' *Chosen for Capers Title

"The Swing Shifts to Women," . . . so goes the new title of the 1942 Coed Capers. According to Janet Ross, chairman, it's shifting in double-time, for at a committee meeting Wednesday afternoon, "things really got rolling" in preparation for the man-less eve of November 12.

In order to insure a capacity crowd, the feminine popula-

tion of University and Eugene high schools will be invited to attend the costumed event, and present skits.

Early Dinner

It was recommended by the chairmen that 5:30 dinners in costume be held in all women's living organizations on the night of the Capers . . . that "a sort of cabaret dinner" be held, said

Writers are beginning and rehearsals are to be held soon, with the following persons in charge of producing the fifteen-minute skits: freshman, Phyllis Evans; sophomore, Joan Dolph; junior, Rohda Harkson: senior, Barbara Hampson; activity, Mary-Ellen Smith; and faculty, Mrs. Eiler Brown and Mrs. Kenneth Schumaker.

Houses 100%

Houses which have already purchased tickets for Capers 100 per cent include the Kappa Alpha Theta, Alpha Chi Omega, Alpha Xi Deltas, Alpha Delta Pis, Alpha Omicron Pis, and Alpha

All women's living organizations will arrive at the Capers in costume, with the most outstanding and original receiving a prize. A prize will also be awarded for the best skit.

It isn't certain as yet whether late permission will be granted, but according to Marge Dibble, AWS prexy, it is extremely doubtful, due to campus war-time restrictions.

Rev. E. S. Bartlam, Rector

3

Music Donated By Senior Dr. Erb

Music from the personal library of Dr. J. Lawrence Erb, father of Dr. Donald M. Erb, president of the University of Oregon, has now been catalogued and is open for student use.

"The music consists of 15 boxes of complete orchestral and vocal scores, including works by many American composers," remarked Dr. Kratt, dean of the school of music. The music was donated by Dr. J. Lawrence Erb, and arrived on the campus two weeks ago.

Nationally Known

Dr. J. L. Erb retired last year as head of the department of music at Connecticut college, New London, Connecticut. He is a nationally known teacher and served from 1915-19 as president of the Music Teachers' National associ-

Dr. J. L. Erb has written many magazine articles and several books, among them the book, "Appreciation of Music," which has sold several thousand copies and is used as a textbook in colleges throughout the United States.

According to Dr. Kratt, who has known Dr. J. L. Erb for many years, Dr. J. L. Erb is an excellent organist. He has appeared several times in this capacity here on the University campus.

Phone 4606 or 4808

S. P. Railroad Takes Job Applications

Because of the shortage of labor, Miss Janet Smith of the UO employment bureau will be in her office this morning at 8:30 a.m. with Mr. H. M. Williamson, assistant division superintendent of the Southern Pacific Railway, to receive applications for students wishing part-time work in the railroad yards. The Southern Pacific offers 52 cents an hour for regular work and 78 cents an hour for work done on Sundays.

Council Hears Student Issues

For more than an hour the executive council interviewed and debated 13 candidates for sophomore position Thursday afternoon, picked Hal Brevig for the post, then in five minutes elected Lone Candidate Ted Loud yell king.

Loud was all-state yell champion two years ago when he attended Columbia Prep in Portland. He is a freshman at the University, one of Oregon's youngest yell kings by class.

13 Candidates

The flow of 13 candidates for sophomore representative included Vic Atiyeh, Audrey Holliday, Joan Dolph, John Todd, Fritz Giesecke, Glen Macy, Bob Aiken, Don Stevens, Roy Nelson, Bill Huggins, Harry Glickman, Aubry Cromwell and Brevig.

Chairman Len Barde, reporting for the campus war board, said that letters had been written to every major Pacific Coast college to get their ideas on campus defense, that salvage and service scholarship committees were now gearing for action.

Wardens Organize

House air raid wardens soon will be organized, Barde reported, and a calendar for publicity is being outlined.

ASUO President Les Anderson appointed a committee of three to submit five recommendations from the '42 class as outstanding University athletes in line for the R. A. Babb trophy. Serving are Nancy Riesch, Jim Bennison, and Walt Dickinson.

A second committee was appointed to investigate plans for financing freshman and other classes. Appointed were Steve Worth, chairman: Marge Dibble Russ Hudson, and Ray Schrick.

Dispensary Damsels Chaperone Four Men

The clean, antiseptic corridors of the infirmary are nearly deserted. The flitting nurses have only four patients to chaperone. They are Ed Walters, Doug Fetsch, Wallace Clark, and Jerry Quick.

The only feminine occupants, Lucy Jean Morris and Ruth Eckhardt, were released Wednesday.

The magic of first love is our ignorance that it can ever end. -Disraeli

> THE BEAUTY SALON

Balcony of Penney's Under New Management New Style-Wise Manicurist

> PERMANENT WAVES

\$3.95 Up Mezzanine at Penney's

U of Sao Paulo Invites Letters

Brazilian university students, in attempting to expand cultural relations between Brazilian and American countries, have invited Oregon students to write to teachers and students in the South American country.

A letter on this subject was received this week by the University from a newspaper in Sao Paulo, and is being referred to Dr. V. P. Morris, dean of the school of business administration, who will take the matter up with the international relations club on the campus.

Those interested in writing to students in Brazil should address their mail to Coluna Universitaris, Diario da Noite, Caixa Postal 2936, Sao Paulo, Brazil.

The letter received here states the Brazilian students believe correspondence between teachers and students, especially in regard to university organization, classes, programs, and extracurricular activities will increase knowledge of activities in both countries and improve relations between the countries.

Anyone interested in writing may contact Dr. Morris concerning the plan.

Wilcox's Polar Bear Drive-In

asks you to try their Home-made Chili

Jumbo Hamburgers (best in town)

Thick Milkshakes

Nu Way Sandwiches

THE **POLAR** BEAR

1184 Moss. Phone 618.

CAMPUS CALENDAR

Open house tonight at Westminster, 8 to 12. Some special musical numbers have been arranged by Vesta Miller, chairman, and there will be plenty of food, games, and dancing.

Oregon Scrap Drive Passes Half-way Mark

Oregon again came back into first place in the nation-wide hunt for scrap, and Oregon students can feel that they had a part in it. A total of 113.3 pounds per capita has been reported by the state WPB industrial salvage committee.

F. N. Youngman, salvage chairman, said, "The surface has just been scratched. Another 10,000 tons ought to be in by the end of the month."

Harry Says— I WANT THE CAMPUS TO KNOW

that for late shift hunger the management here will arrange delivery by messenger service almost anything in the food line.

There's nothing to equal our "Hamburger Supreme" and crisp, crunchy French fries. We'll put up anything to take out - coffee, chocolate, cokes, milkshakes, sandwiches.

SNAPPY SERVICE SANDWICH SHOP

860 Olive. Ph. 380-M

HAVE YOU WRITTEN HOME THIS WEEK

ST. MARY'S EPISCOPAL CHURCH

13th and Pearl

Sunday

Student Canterbury Club, 6 to 7,

Parish House

Wednesday-7 a.m., Communion, Gerlinger Hall

Miss Caroline Hines, Student Advisor Ph. 4605-J or 4808

Services-8 and 11

DON'T LET YOUR CONSCIENCE BOTHER YOU LONGER. SEE OUR FINE LINE OF WRITING PAPERS. ALL REASONABLY PRICED.

University 'CO-OP'

Show Your Colors



WEAR A MUM TO THE -

IDAHO GAME

CHASE GARDENS

58 E. Broadway.

Phone 4240.